Rocky Mount MPO CTP Meeting

MINUTES

Meeting Date: March 26, 2014

The meeting was held at 2:00 PM in Conference Room Three on the second floor at Rocky Mount City Hall

In attendance:

- Elton Daniels, Town of Sharpsburg Manager
- Jimmy Eatmon, NCDOT Division 4 Program and Schedule Support Manager
- Todd Gardner, Tar River Transit Administrator
- Ken Graves, Rocky Mount Planning Director
- Brian Hassell, Edgecombe County Planning Director
- Brad Kerr, Rocky Mount Engineering Director
- Bob League, Rocky Mount Transportation Planner
- Sarah Lee, NCDOT Transportation Planning Branch Engineer
- Nancy Nixon, Nash County Planning Director
- Scott Walston, NCDOT Transportation Planning Branch Supervisor

Continue Public Survey Development

Sarah handed out paper copies and displayed the online version of a draft survey, which was compiled from discussions at the last meeting. The committee reviewed the draft and discussed edits and improvements. The amount of content was agreed to be mostly adequate, with only a few additions made. The city will create a map with labeled areas to include with the live/work location questions. Sarah will incorporate all the edits and share the final draft next meeting. The goal is to make any final edits in the next meeting, then prepare the survey for public distribution.

Discuss Survey Distribution

This item was deferred to the next meeting. Sarah asked the committee to come with ideas for distribution in the next meeting, after which the final survey can be sent out.

View CTP Website

Sarah displayed how the end of the survey routes to the NCDOT website for the Rocky Mount CTP. The committee briefly viewed the content and setup of the new CTP website.

Review Modeled Roads Map

The committee viewed an updated version of the modeled roads map, which included two roads added to the CTP network that are not in the model. The projects were displayed, and it was agreed to next time distinguish the projects on existing roads from the new location projects.

The next meeting will be at 2:00pm on Wednesday, April 23.

The meeting adjourned at 3:10 PM.



